
Item No. 4b 
 
SUNDERLAND HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD 21 March 2014 
 
SUNDERLAND CHILDREN TRUST BOARD – 11 MARCH 2014 
 
Report of the Chair of the Children’s Trust 
 
Integrated Wellness Model for Children and Young People:  
 
Gillian Gibson provided an update for the board to set out proposals to develop an 
integrated wellness model for children and young people, this would be based on the 
Adult model already developed.  
 
Gillian also mentioned the Young People’s Health Champions Pilot which is running 
in six schools and support delivery of the model. 
 
Following a positive discussion, it was proposed that Gillian contact the Participation 
and Engagement Officer for children to look at ways of widening the network of 
young people engaged in this pilot. 
 
Children and Young People’s Plan Refresh:  
 
Jane Hibberd provided the latest draft of the CYPP Refresh and set out the 
principles, strategic objectives and priorities.  The Board asked that alongside the 
refresh of the Plan, the governance model to support the delivery of outcomes is also 
refreshed to give assurance that there are groups and strategies in place to support 
better outcomes for children and their families, this includes links with the SSCB and 
with Health and Wellbeing Board priorities. 
 
It was proposed that as part of the consultation process, the CYPP as part of the 
agenda for People Boards. 
 
It was also agreed that the Board would submit a response to the Child Poverty 
Consultation. 
 
Sunderland Safeguarding Children Board:  
 
The Chair of the SSCB provided an update to the Board, covering SSCB activity, 
their Annual Report and their Business Plan.  He asked the Board to note that the 
SSCB were in the process of preparing the next annual report. 
 
It was also noted that Ofsted have published a framework for Inspecting Local 
Safeguarding Children Board, which would take place alongside the Inspection of 
Safeguarding Services. 
 
The Health and Wellbeing Board is asked to receive the SSCB Annual Report and 
invite the Chair to present the report, as set out in Working Together to Safeguard 
Children, 2013. 
 



Mental Health and Emotional Wellbeing Strategy for Children and Young People 
2012-2015:  
Michelle Turner and Rachel Lumsden from the CCG attended and presented the 
strategy, which the Board approved, after agreement that the timeframe would run 
2014 to 2017. 
 


